WPCA Regular Meeting
March 14, 2019
         7:00 pm   
 
Old Lyme Library 
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Bud Phelps, Ken Russell
Absent: Bill Griffin, Dick Hrinak
Guest: 
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Will Szestakow made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 2018 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ken Russell. The motion was voted and passed.
 4-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rira passed out the reports. There were separate reports for December, January, and February. Each monthly report covered the transactions that took place during that month. The reports were reviewed by the committee, and a motion was made by Bud Phelps to accept the reports, seconded by Will Szestakow. The motion was voted and passed 3-0-0  
Maintenance Report: Will gave the Bioxide report for November to March. Will stated that this year a lot less was used then the same time period last year. 
Rich asked that the notice be sent to all grinder pump users to make sure the electricity is turned on so Rick can test all pumps before the season starts.
Chairman’s Report: Rich explained the purchase of the new compressor, which will be used to break up the grease build-up in the main well. This will reduce the expense of continually having to have the well cleaned. 
Rich discussed a letter he received from the supplier of Bioxide. They are indicating an increase in the cost of the product. We hope they will hold this for more than a years’ time frame.
A discussion was held on the User Fee budget for the up-coming year, there didn’t appear to be a need to make any changes.
Norb: Norb reported that the McGuffey property is going for bankruptcy, he will keep us advised. 
New Business: Rich discussed a situation were he would like to move Will Szestakow to full member of the WPCA from alternate, and assign Bill Griffin to the alternate position. Bud will present this to the BOG, they will approve the move, and advise the WPCA.
Rich indicated that Rick will be on vacation for three weeks in April. Rick has a friend who would fill-in if needed, and Bud knew of someone that may be available. They would be hired as an independent contractor and would need a certificate of insurance. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
